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Did you know that ... 
"Did you know that" has goofed, unintentionally to be sure, but a goof 
nevertheless. For all readers who have been memorizing these little boxes, 
you may erase from memory the box of February 4, the one dealing with 
percentages of enrollment and students' ages. The information was, alas, 
wrong. But, never fear, here's the real story. And the figures deal with 
last fall's enrollment of 20,000-plus. 

About 8,000 persons were full-time students at IUPUI. 
Full-time students over 26 years old represented 9 percent 
of the total enrollment and 23 percent of all full-timers. 

About 12,000 persons were studying part-time at IUPUI. 
Part-time students over 26 years old represented 32 percent 
of the total enrollment and 54 percent of all part-timers. 

All clear? 

"SEX-PECTATIONS" WORKSHOP NEXT MONTH 

Dr. Sol Gordon, a leadill&_ psychologist, author, educator and public speaker, 
who believes that adults E~v~ worthwhile things to say to teen-agers about sex, 
will headline a major workshop next month sponsored by the I.U. School of 
Social Work and the Coalition for Family Life Education. 

Gordon, who thinks the challenge in talking to teens is getting the message across, 
will speak March 26 at 8 p.m. and lead discussions on March 27 from 9 a.m. 
to 3:45 p.m. -- both programs at the Essex House Hotel, 421 North Pennsylvania 
Street. 

An internationally recognized expert on adolescent sexuality, learning disabilities 
and persons with handicaps and preparing youth for family life, Gordon is professor 
of child and family studies and director of the Institute for Family Research and 
Education at Syracuse University. The institute currently is involved in projects 
to train key leadership in community agencies, schools and religious groups to 
prepare parents to assume their role as primary sex educators of their own children 
and in planning media programs to reduce pregnancies among teens. 

Gordon, a frequent guest on television talk shows, is a prolific author of popular 
books for teens and adults, articles for medical journals and for general magazines 
such as Good Housekeeping and Seventeen. His publications include The Sexual 
Adolescent, Let's Make Sex a Household Word, Girls Are Girls and Boys Are Boys--So 
What's the Difference?, Parenting--A Guide for Young People, plus many others. 
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Cost for the entire program (March 26-27) is $20 which includes lunch on 
March 27 and printed materials. Cost for the March 26 session only is $2.50. 
For more information, call or write Valjean Dickinson, I.U. School of Social 
Work, Cavanaugh Hall, Ext. 7221. 

* * * 

"LIBERATION" FILMS COMING 

"Films of Liberation ?.truggles" is the theme of a special spring film discussion 
series that will focus on the complex themes of political and social ·liberation 
in countries that have undergone such upheavals. Many of these films have not_ 
been shown before in Indianapolis and all are winners of many international 
awards for their outstanding cinematography. 

Sponsored by the Office of International Programs, the Department of Political 
Science and the Lectures and Convocations Committee, the series is free and open 
to the public. The series will run for six Wednesdays, beginning March 7, 
all at 7 p.m. in Lecture Hall 101. 

The opener, on March 7, is "The Battle of Chile," a documentary directed by 
Patricio Guzman. On March 14, "Harvest: 3,000 Years," a feature film set 
in contemporary Ethiopia and directed by Haile Gerima, will be shown. On March 21, 
Gillo Pontecorvo's classic "The Battle of Algiers," centering on the 1954-57 
phase of the Algerian rebellion against France, will be shown and analyzed. 

"The Hour of the Furnaces'_' (Part I: Neo-Colonialism and Violence), directed 
by Fernando Solanas and Octavio Getino, will be shown April 4. This film 
centers on neocolonialism in Argentina and the use of violence to maintain that 
nation's society. The connection between women's liberation and the struggle 
for national liberation and social revolution is the theme of the Cuban film 
"Lucia" directed by Humberto Solas, scheduled for April 11. 

The last film in the series is "Viva Portugal," to be shown April 18. Produced 
by a team of West German and French film makers, "Viva Portugal" concentrates 
on the Portuguese military coup of April, 1974, that ended Europe's longest 
20th-Century dictatorship. 

For a complete brochure on this series, call Ext. 7294. 

* * * 

WHO, WHAT, WHEN, WHERE & SOMETIMES WHY 

Down from Chicago. -- A spirit of non-traditionalism prevails at the Herron Gallery 
during the current exhibition called "Chicago Alternative," a collection of 40 
works by 14 artists representing the "new generation" of ·artists from Chicago. 
The show continues through March 9. Gallery hours are 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. weekdays 
and Wednesdays from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

Displays -- Pharmacy displays this week in University Hospital will be Warren-Teed 
Pharmaceutical Co., on Monday, Beecham-Massengill on Wednesday and McNeil on Friday. 
Warren-Teed also will have an exhibition at Riley Hospital on Friday. Hours are 
8:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
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Who's on WAT -- Dr. Patricia A. Keenor, director of pediatrics and nurseries 
at Community Hospital and a clinical associate professor of pediatrics, will 
talk about "Routine Care of the Newborn" on WAT 21 Medical Television's "Newborn" 
series. The program can be seen Tuesday at noon in the regular viewing areas; 
it will be repeated at 8 p.m. Tuesday. 

Seminar "Ongoing Research at URL into Biophysical Interactions of Ultrasound 
and Tissue," by S.A. Goss of Ultrasound Research, University Hospital, Room N436, 
Tuesday at 3 p.m. 

Guest -- Dr. Alex S. Roche, senior scientist at the Sels Research Institute at 
Yellow Springs, Ohio, will present the Medical Genetics Seminar at 4 p.m. 
Tuesday in Riley Research Conference Room 139. Topic: "Longitudinal.Data: 
Problems and Solutions." 

Grand Rounds -- "Adult Congenital Heart Disease--Prognosis Following Surgery," 
Department of Medicine grand rounds by Dr. Dan G. McNamara, chief of pediatric 
cardiology at the Baylor College of Medicine and Texas Children's Hospital in 
Houston; Myers Auditorium at Wishard Memorial Hospital, 8:15 a.m. Wednesday. 

Brace Yourself -- "Laboratory and Clinical Procedures for Indirect Bonding of 
Orthodontic Appliances," School of Dentistry continuing education course directed 
by Dr. Stephen K. Bailie; all day Wednesday at the school. 

Reminder -- Dr. Lee G. Noel, regional vice-president of the American College Testing 
Program (ACT), will speak to the faculty Wednesday at 9 a.m. in Lecture Hall 102. 
His topic will be "Student Retention--A Campus-wide Responsibility." All interested 
faculty are invited. At 10:45 p.m. Noel will meet with administration, student 
services and support personnel in Lecture Hall 101. 

Procedural_ -- "Discipline, Suspension and Discharge Procedures" is the Career 
Development Program this week and next, both led by James Mathews, manager of 
employee relations. The programs will be Wednesday (February 28) and March 8, 
both in Nursing, Room 226, and both from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. For information, 
call Ext. 8241. 

OncologY. -- Dr. Maurice Krauss, radiation oncologist at St. Elizabeth Hospital 
in Lafayette, will present a lecture on "Prostatic Cancer" Wednesday at 11 a.m. 
in the conference room of the Radiation Therapy Building. For information, call 
Ext. 8147. 

What's on WAT -- "Wound Healing" is this month's presentation in the "Grand 
Rounds in Surgery" series on WAT 21, given by Dr. James E. Bennett, director of 
plastic surgery and professor of surgery, and Dr. Bernard L. Swartz, lecturer in 
plastic surgery. You can see the program Wednesday at noon in all regular WAT 21 
viewing areas. 

Students from China? Any faculty member interested in discussing the possibility 
of student exchanges with the People's Republic of China is invited to a special 
meeting of the International Forum (formerly the Vice-President's Committee on 
International Programs). Dr. Eugene Eoyang, associate dean of research and graduate 
development at IUB, and Professor Irving Lo, chairman of the East Asian Languages 
and Cultures Department, IUB, will be on hand to explore the topic Wednesday at 
noon in the Roof Lounge of the Union Building. 

Food and Thought -- A four-week series of luncheon discussions sponsored by the 
Indianapolis Lutheran Campus Ministry starts Wednesday at noon in the Hideaway. Speaker 
and topic will be Les Paulsen, personnel manager for Stokely-Van Camp, on "Employment-­
Opportunity and Risk." 
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Convocate -- W.L. Jorgensen from Purdue University will discuss "computer 
Simulation of Molecular Liquids and the Solvation of Organic Ions" during 
the School of Science Dean's Convocation Series Wednesday at noon in the 
Krannert Science Building, Room 231. 

Ash Wednesday Catholic Mass will be celebrated on Ash Wednesday (February 28) 
at 12:10 p.m. in University Hospital, Room C331. Mass will also be celebrated 
at 12:10 p.m. on the Tuesdays and Thursdays of Lent in Room C303. 

Margaret Mead Tribute -- A presentation on "The Life and Work of Margaret Mead," 
~nsored by the Anthropology Program and Women's Studies, will be given Wednesday 
at 8:15 p.m. in Cavanaugh 119. Barbara Jackson, Kathleen Klein and Susan Sutton 
will show excerpts from some of the noted anthropologist's enthnographic films 
and discuss her personal development and contributions. For information, call 
Ext. 4457. 

Revolutionary "The Revolutionary Age" will be the subject of this week's 
film in the "How Should We Then Live?" series being shown on Thursday's at 12:15 p.m. 
in the School of Dentistry, Lecture Hall Sll6. 

Seminar-"Ca+t Binding Protein and Exoplasmic Transport," Biochemistry and Biophysics 
Seminar by Dr. Zafar Iqbal, associate professor of medical biophysics; Medical 
Science, Room 205, Friday at noon. 

Retiremen~ -- Friends and associates of Clarence B. Kerberg (Kerbe), Physical 
Facilities, are invited to stop by the main lounge of the Union Building between 
3 p.m. and 5 p.m. Friday to wish him well as he prepares to retire after 16 1/2 years 
of service to the university. 

"Diary" -- "The Diary of Ann Frank" will be on stage March 2-4 and March 9-11 
at 8 p.m. at the Civic Theater in the Showalter Pavilion at the Indianapolis Museum 
of Art (IMA). For information, call 923-4597. 

Pre-Heston "Ben Hur" -- The 1926 "Ben Hur," starring Ramon Novarro and Francis X. 
Bushman, will be sho~ Friday at 8 p.m. in the DeBoest Lecture Hall at the IMA. 
Admission is $1 for members, students and senior citizens; $2 for non-members, 
and 50¢ for children 12 and under. 

Premiere -- "The Turn of the Screw," an I.U. premiere presented by the I.U. Opera 
Theater, will be on stage at 8 p.m: Saturday and March 10 in the Musical Arts Center 
at Bloomington. Ticket prices range from $2 to $7. Call the box office for 
information, 812-337-7433. 

French -- Films by Jean-Luc Godard will be shown Sundays during March at the IMA. 
The first is next S•mday' s showing of "Breathless" at 8 p.m. in the DeBoest 
Lecture Hall: See "Ben Hur" item for ticket prices. 

Coming Up -- "Norepinephrine and Dopamine Transport in Sciatic Cat Nerve," 
Physiology Seminar by Carol Starcher, graduate student; Medical Science Room 205, 
4 p.m. Monday, March 5. . 

* * * 
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NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Name Change -- Advance Registration, the period during which students may 
reserve class seats, will henceforth be known as Course Reservation. (Do you 
have reservations about this course?) The procedure itself will not change, 
just the name. The intent is to make the registration process more under­
standable for the students at IUPUI. 

Researc~ -- The annual Sigma Xi student research competition will be held 
April 25. Papers must be submitted to Dr. David Gibson, Biochemistry 
Department, Medical Science Building, by April 9. The competition is open 
to all students pursuing an M.S. or Ph.D. degree (including combined degree 
students). Papers should be submitted in duplicate, double-spaced, with a 
maximum of 10 typewritten pages excluding any tables or figures. Students 
who submit papers will be notified by April 16 about whether their paper has 
been chosen for presentation on April 25. Winners will receive cash awards. 

PDRs -- Copies of the 1979 Physicians' Desk Reference (PDR) are available in 
the Medical Book Store for $13 each. 

Supervisor -- Come Thursday, Mrs. Kathleen Clausen will be occupational therapy 
supervisor, Psychiatric Service. She has four and one-half years' experience 
in psychiatric OT at Larue Carter Hospital and has been actively involved in the 
Crisis and Suicide Intervention Center. 

Hours -- The revised University Library (Blake Street) hours for spring semester 
are: noon to 8:3Q p.m. on Sunday, 8 a.m. to 10 p.m. Monday through Thursday, 
8 a.m. to 6 p.m. on Fridays, and 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. on Saturdays. Hours for the 
38th Street Library are the same, except for Sundays when the hours there are 
1 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

Help Wanted -- IUPUI has several openings for experienced, qualified data processing 
personnel in research and administrative areas. Please refer any interested 
persons to the Employment Office in the Allied Health Building. 

Rides Needed -- Evenings from campus to Lafayette Square. Call Ext. 2456 or 
244-2684 •.• From Medical Center to Moeller Road/38th Street, Monday through 
Friday, 3 p.m. Call Ext. 8450 •.• From Avon-Prestwick area to Medical Center, 
8-5. Call Ext. 7425 ••. From Noblesville to Medical Center and back, 8-5. 
Call Ext. 4642 or 292-2697 after 6 p.m •.• From vicinity of 10th and Ritter to 
Medical Center, 8-5. Call Ext. 4323 or 359-6418 after 6 p.m .•• From Medical 
Center to Bridgeport (U.S. 40) at 5 p.m. Monday through Friday. Call Ext. 
8371 ••. From 6620 West 10th Street to University Hospital, 3-11:30 p.m. shift. 
Call Ext. 4770 or 241-3908. 

* * * 

HONORS & ACCOLADES 

David A. Funk, professor of law, has been re-elected chairman of the Section on 
Law and Religion of the Association of American Law Schools. At the organization's 
recent annual meeting in Chicago, he moderated the section program on "Modern Law, 
Religion, and Religious Law in the Quest for Marital Harmony." 
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Barbara L. McQueen, associate bursar, has been named "Woman of the Year" 
of En Ami chapter of the American Business Women's Association. Selection 
is based on the member's achievement in her field of business, education, 
participation in the association and in community activities. 

Dr. Lee D. Fulle~ of the School of Nursing will be in New York City in April 
for the annual meeting of the American Society of Group Psychotherapy and 
Psychodrama. She has been invited to present a demonstration and paper on 
"The Use of Concretization of Abstract Factors in Psychodrama in Higher 
Education." 

Alloys and Automobiles: The Life of Elwood Haynes, written by Ralph D. Gray, 
professor of history, has been published by the Indiana Historical Society. 

Dr. Ralph W. Phillips, associate dean for research and research professor of 
dental materials at the School of Dentistry, has received the International Research 
Award from the Massachusetts Dental Society. The presentation was made during the 
recent Yankee Dental Congress meeting, at which Dt. Phillips was the keynote 
speaker. 

Dr. Glenn W. Irwin, Jr., vice-president for Indianapolis, has been re-elected to 
a two-year term as secretary of the Consortium for Urban Education. (Robert C. 
Henderson, executive director of ICFAR, also serves on the board.) Irwin also 
has been elected to a three-year term on the Commission for Downtown, Inc., a group 
of business, civic and government leaders dedicated to the improvement of downtown 
Indianapolis. 

William F. Harvey, dean and professor of law, has been appointed to the board of 
advisers of the College of Public Interest Law of the Pacific Legal Foundation of 
Sacramento, the leading public interest law foundation in the country. 

Shirley M. Boardman, director of student financial aids at IUPUI, has been appointed 
to the national faculty of the Student Financial Assistance Training project. 

Edmund Byrne, professor of philosophy, is one of a handful of American scholars 
known for their study of technology who have been invited to participate in a 
Polish-American workshop on "Technology and the Future of Society" in Warsaw next 
September. 

William J. Fleming, assistant professor of history, has been named editor of the 
Midwest Association for Latin American Studies Newsletter and an ex officio member 
of the association's executive council. 

W.B. Saunders Co. has published The Psychiatric Clinics of North America, Volume 1, 
Number 1, edited by Dr. Hugh C. Hendrie, Albert E. Sterne Professor and chairman of 
the Department of Psychiatry. Hendrie also contributed to the volume, as did 
Dr. Kathleen B. Fitzhugh-Bell, professor and director of the Neuro-Psychiatry Laboratory. 

Dr. Maynard K. Hin~, special consultant to the preside~t, has been elected vice­
president of the American Academy of the History of Dentistry. 
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NEIL MATHEW 
CA 415 
CAVAN.AUGH 
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